Pre-meeting Reports

6 February 2018
197.
Vicky Hutchinson – Age UK

The Chairman welcomed Vicky Hutchinson who gave councillors an overview of all the services Age UK offer people to help manage the challenges of age and dementia related issues.  Cllr Howard asked about the budget cutbacks, volunteering and respite care.  Mrs Hutchinson confirmed significant cuts to their funding from Suffolk County Council had hit hard and reduced services, but said it is easy to volunteer, just contact Age UK.  Respite care, unfortunately, is difficult to find and has to be paid for.  Cllr Ginger asked if a home help service was available and Mrs Hutchinson explained this will be developed in this area later this year and confirmed all volunteers and staff are DBS checked.  Mrs Hutchinson explained that the Wardens at Sizewell has its own funding, so services provided there by Age UK are secure.  Cllr Betson queried if Age UK liaise with military/ex-military charities and Mrs Hutchinson confirmed referrals are made.    Cllr Morsley asked if further funding could be obtained and Mrs Hutchinson was optimistic that this could be achieved.  Cllr Casagrande asked what the Government funding shortfall was and Mrs Hutchinson did not have the statistics but said it was significant.  Cllr Boast asked if the befriending service was similar to the dementia project in Leiston and Mrs Hutchinson said they are different.
During the above item, the time reached 7.30pm, it was proposed by Cllr Ginger and seconded by Cllr Harle and agreed that Standing Orders be suspended to allow the public session to complete.

198. 
County Councillor 


County Cllr Rainger announced 2,200 responses had been received to date on the school transport consultation.  He advised Scottish Power are holding public consultation events on the East Anglia 1 and 2 windfarm project during March.  Network Rail are carrying out maintenance works on the railway in August and will keep the Council informed.  County Cllr Rainger had awarded grants to the Guide Hut towards a boiler, Leiston Town Football Club for security and fencing and Teenage Kicks who offer teenagers football/dodgeball at the Leisure Centre on Friday nights.  Cllr Ginger was annoyed that reported potholes are not being repaired, namely Prospect Place and Kemps Hill.  County Cllr Rainger explained that repairs to potholes must meet a certain size criteria but will investigate both Cllr Ginger’s queries.  Cllr Ginger also asked about the £30m PWB loan for the roads and County Cllr Rainger explained this will improve repair works to the roads and be a better investment.  Cllr Harle asked if any response had been received regarding Sizewell Hall Road and the Deputy Clerk explained Highways requested further evidence of flooding which was duly sent last week, and we await a response.  Cllr Hodgson asked if there was allocated funding to lower curbs for prams/wheelchairs, suggesting Crown Street/Sizewell Road needs investigating.  County Cllr Rainger said he could use some of his locality budget if it was of benefit to many people.  Cllr Morsley raised concerns regarding volumes of rubbish on the roadside from Friday Street to Woodbridge.  County Cllr Rainger advised to report it on the website and this will be tracked and raised with Highways England.
199.
District Councillor

A report from Cllr Cooper was tabled.  No questions were raised.  
200.
Public Forum
No questions were raised.  
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201.
Minutes


Cllr Harle requested an amendment to minute 177 to reflect on the solar panelling just heating the pool water, not the lights.  It was proposed by Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Betson and agreed that the minutes for the meeting of 9 January 2018 be signed as a true record with the above amendment. 
202.
Apologies



Apologies were accepted from Cllr Bailey and Cllr Nichols.
203.
Chairman’s Communications

The Chairman congratulated all those involved in the production of the pantomime Beauty and the Beast.  This was a very professional and highly entertaining performance and was extremely well received by all those attending.  Following an invitation from the Mens Shed the Chairman met with the Chairman and Treasurer to hear their plans for a carpentry workshop at the rear of the Council offices.  They also expressed an interest in viewing the old Middle School building and this was duly arranged with the Town Clerk for the following week.  After the tour they were invited to contact the Council if they wished to express an interest in using part of the building.  The Chairman recently attended the retirement reception for Dana Taylor from our local library and thanked her for her 28 years service to Suffolk Libraries.  The Chairman also congratulated Alison Wheeler, the CEO for Suffolk Libraries on being awarded an MBE in the New Year’s Honours List.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Ginger for bringing to her attention that Leiston resident, Wilf Goddard would be celebrating his 100th birthday this month and arranged for a card to be sent from the Town Council and invited councillors to sign it.  The Chairman was invited to attend an event organised by the Leiston and District Branch of the Suffolk Regiment Old Comrades Association on 3 March.  Wilf is one of the founder members and served in the 4th Battalion of the Suffolk Regiment and the Chairman is pleased to attend.
204.
Declarations of Interest


Cllr Cooper item 17 and Cllr Hill for Leiston Film Theatre.
205.
Leiston Together/CLT Steering Group

Mrs Gibson gave councillors an update on the Board meeting from this morning and announced Leiston Links launching very soon, which comes under the social prescribing umbrella in support to the GP’s and primary care team.  Mrs Gibson is working with the Long Shop arranging for local groups and organisations to have stalls for the free open day on Suffolk Day (21 June) so they can showcase their services to the public.  Mrs Gibson reported ‘pop-up’ displays to include health and well-being, employment and volunteering are being put in a vacant premises in the town over a 4 week period in April.  Images of the AONB are to be displayed in the vacant Norwich and Peterborough premises.  Cllr Casagrande queried if major franchises have been contacted regarding the vacant premises to which Cllr Hill reported that Navigus had undertaken this in the scoping report for the town centre regeneration project.  Cllr Howard suggested promoting Suffolk Day events in the newsletter.  Cllr Casagrande mentioned the Factory Shop were considering changing their window dressings.  Cllr Hill reported a housing needs survey had been requested to the Head of Housing at SCDC.  She also reported the Leiston and District Community Partnership were looking to become dormant and the CLT project would now be independent.  Four people had volunteered to be trustees-elect to take the CLT project forward with Mrs Betson as their Chairman.  Cllr Hill asked for a volunteer to represent the Town Council and on a proposal by Cllr Levermore, seconded by Cllr Betson it was agreed for Cllr Hill to be the representative.
206.
Grounds Maintenance Meeting – 17 January 2018

Councillors noted the report.  The Deputy Clerk reported that the Clerk had had a site visit of the area with Flagship and discussed management issues of their properties.  A new housing officer is about to take up the vacant post in Leiston and this should address the majority of concerns.  A list of Flagship properties in Leiston has been given to the Deputy Clerk for future reference.  It was suggested the Deputy Clerk requests a copy of the tenancy agreement between Flagship and tenant, so we know what is expected.  Cllr Hodgson was pleased to see the improvement in parking along Seaward Avenue, cars were no longer parking on the grassed verges. 
207.
Film Theatre Working Party – 18 January 2018

Councillors noted the report.  
208.
Open Spaces Committee – 23 January 2018


Councillors noted the report.
209.
Housing Group Update

The Deputy Clerk confirmed a meeting is to be arranged with a housing officer from SCDC to give a presentation on the Gateway processes and how the system works.  This will be open to all councillors to attend. 
210.
Commonwealth Day – 12 March 2018 

Cllr Hill invited all councillors to a flag raising ceremony on Commonwealth Day at 10am.  It was proposed by Cllr Betson, seconded by Cllr Hodgson and agreed to use the Long Shop flag pole on this occasion. 

211.
Suffolk Day – 21 June 2018

Cllr Hill invited ideas to celebrate Suffolk Day.  Cllr Howard suggested having table at the Long Shop to promote the Town Council and show what we do.  After some discussion it was agreed to link with the Long Shop and Cllr Hill will liaise with Mr Rainger.
212.
Middle School 

Cllr Hill reported the lease agreement is being looked at by the solicitor.  Unfortunately, we still have no information from SCC on the back building but some work had been carried out.  Cllr Last felt we need to appoint a co-ordinator and get the working group up and running.  Cllr Casagrande asked if the Leisure Centre could use some of the space during their building refurbishment.  It was proposed by Cllr Last, seconded by Cllr Cooper and agreed to set up a working group and Cllrs Hill, Cooper, Morsley, Boast, Last, Levermore, Howard and Harle volunteered.  The Deputy Clerk will arrange a meeting.
213.
School Transport Consultation

Two responses were received from the Bright Tribe Trust and Suffolk New College, both supporting the status quo (option 3).  After lengthy discussion, it was proposed by Cllr Betson, seconded by Cllr Cooper and agreed to respond to the consultation supporting option 3 and to write to Therese Coffey MP.
214.
Dates for Meetings in May

It was proposed by Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Betson and agreed the AGM will take place on 1 May and the Council meeting on 15 May.  Cllr Last and Cllr Casagrande both submitted apologies for the AGM.
215.
Finance and Personal
a) Accounts for Payment
It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed that accounts presented in the sum of £15,153.39 along with £17,852.29 paid since the last meeting, be approved for payment.

216.
Planning Matters


DC/18/0363/FUL – To replace the existing timber windows and replace with PVCu windows and door frame.  The colour and design will match the existing frames and only a material change will be proposed.  The windows and door will have “plant on” applied stick on Georgian bars in crucifix form.  Please note the existing windows have equal sight lines our proposal shows unequal sight lines see attached schedule.  All window frames will have trickle ventilation through the top of the opening sash at 14 The Gables, Leiston


Cllr Betson raised a resident’s concerns regarding the aesthetic look of the new windows as this would make a substantial difference to the outward appearance of this property and would look unbalanced.  It would also detract from the intended style and setting of this development.
RECOMMEND REFUSAL 
The meeting took a break from 8.55pm to 9.05pm
217.
County Matters
No questions were raised.
218.
District Matters



Cllr Casagrande reported the litter bin in the Valley Road car park has gone missing and the Deputy Clerk will report this.  Cllr Levermore mentioned residents were complaining no dog bags were in the dispensers at Sizewell beach and the Deputy Clerk said we are looking for a new volunteer to fill the dispensers.


219.
Correspondence



Email from Leiston Swimming Club


Councillors noted the email received from the Head Coach regarding the intended closure of the Leisure Centre in September for refurbishment.  Cllr Hill confirmed it will need to close because the services will be off due to the large construction, so it would be very difficult to operate under those circumstances and the cost of the temporary changing rooms would be significant.  Talks are still ongoing between SCDC and the Swimming Club.  After further discussion it was agreed to write to SCDC asking if they could provide transportation and availability to another pool for the Club during the closure period.


Grant request from Suffolk Neighbourhood Watch Association


A letter had been received from SNWA requesting funding to help sustain the support of the neighbourhood watch scheme.  It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Morsley and agreed to grant £50.00.



Scottish Power Renewables – East Anglia One and East Anglia Two


A letter had been received from Savills, the land agents for Scottish Power, detailing public information days.  A date had also been arranged for councillors to attend a briefing prior to the public dates of 15 March, 2.30pm in the Community Centre which councillors noted.



Leiston and District ASB Meeting Minutes


Cllr Morsley queried what some of the organisations initials stand for and suggested they should be identified fully in the minuted list of attendees.  It was generally felt the the minutes were unstructured.

220.
Questions to the Chairman


Cllr Howard asked if he could use councillors’ email address for Fairtrade and this was agreed.  Cllr Levermore reported she had received complaints from residents about a blocked drain in Goldings Lane and overgrown trees. Cllr Cooper suggested we should become a dementia friendly council and have the training from Vicky Hutchinson of Age UK and the Deputy Clerk will arrange a date.

The meeting finished at 9.30pm. 
Chair                                                                    ---------------------------------------------
Dated                                             
            ---------------------------------------------
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